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Activities in 2000-2001
Committee for farm animal genetic resources
works under Ministry of Agriculture and Forestry.  The members are representing breeding organisation, gene bank farms, research and governmental authorities.

The endangered populations (numbers in brackets) are Eastern (150), Northern (120) and Western (4500) Finncattle, Finnish goat (4000), black (3500), brown (1700) and grey (800) Finnsheep, and Finnhorse (2500).  They are all again within the subsidy scheme by EU.

In Finland, attention is also paid to the long-term soundness in the breeding programmes of (white) Finnsheep, Large White and Landrace pigs and Finnish Ayrshire.

Research
There is a project on quantifying the (co)variation of North-European cattle breeds.   The analysis includes mtDNA and Y choromosome.  Part of the work has been done in  collaboration with the Trinity College (Dublin).

A similar project is carried out in North-European sheep breeds in Denmark, Finland, Iceland, Norway and Sweden and also in breeds from Baltic countries and Russia included.

A third project funded by the Nordic Genebank is on the use of nucleus breeding programme in strengthening the genetic improvement of modern red dairy cattle breeds, especially Finnish Ayrshires.

MTT took part in an EU project  'Development of strategy and application of molecular tools to assess biodiversity in chicken genetic resources AVIANDIV' coordinated by Mariensee  (Steffen Weigend) which gave the final report in January 2001. We also sent blood samples of Finnish Landrace pigs for further analysis in the project  'Characterisation of genetic variation in the European pig to facilitate the maintenance and exploitation of biodiversity' (INRA).

Management
The living cattle populations of Eastern, Northern and Western type are kept at state owned gene bank farms.  Also frozen banks of semen and embryos are actively maintained.  A programme for landrace chicken lines is maintained, the scheme is supporting the network of farms interested in the conservation work.  
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